Town of Center Harbor Heritage Commission Public Meeting October 20, 2016

Amended & Approved 11/17/16

Meeting Summary

Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 6:00pm.

Present: Heritage Commission members: Chairperson Kim Baker, Roland Garland (President, Historical Society), Richard Hanson (Board of Selectmen), Karen Ponton (Historical Society Trustee), Dave Reilly (Planning Board), David Hughes (alternate & Emergency Management Director), Nancy Sapack (alternate). Grant Consultant: Mae Williams

Members of the Public & Others: Cristina Ashjian (Chairperson,
Moultonborough Heritage Commission), Mary Lamprey Bare (249 Whittier Highway), Maureen Criasia (116 Hawkins Pond Road), George Earl (446 Waukewan Road), Fire Chief Leon Manville (30 Manville Road), Erin Plummer (Editor, *The Meredith News*), Planning Board member Bill Ricciardi (217 Whittier Highway), PSU Graduate Student Alison Rush (39 Stonedan Circle, Meredith), Brad Tratzinski (309 Waukewan Road), Nichols Library Trustee & Conservation Commission member Karin Karagozian (474 Dane Road), Board of Selectmen Chairperson Harry Viens (206 Coe Hill Road)

Meeting Summary: K. Baker introduced Mae Williams, grant consultant and architectural historian and turned the meeting over to her. M. Williams gave an informative powerpoint presentation and answered questions about the NH Division of Historical Resources (NHDHR) grant to develop a model survey process for identifying areas of historic and cultural resources. The National Park Service (NPS) awarded the NHDHR funds from the federal *Storm Recovery and Disaster Planning Grant Program*. The goal is a model process that will be useful to New Hampshire towns for planning and hazard mitigation purposes, and help increase community awareness of these resources. Center Harbor is serving as the case study town for the grant. Members of the community are being asked to help identify Town historical and cultural resources that they believe are important. The resources will be mapped and may be added as an overlay to the current GIS Town map. Most of this work will take place during Spring 2017, when additional community meetings will be scheduled.

The meeting concluded at 6:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen S. Ponton, Secretary